
EWSPA meeting minutes November 14, 2017 
6:00 PM Beaver Brook Living Room 

(Submitted by Tracey Goolsby-Notetaker, Lourdes Dale) 
 

ATTENDANCE​: Julie Berard, Shayna Luciani, Lourdes Dale, Michelle Helmin, Grace Petrarca, 
Carol Ross, Peter Mugo, Hazel Mugo, Kim Foster 
 
PRESIDENT​:  

● Introductions 
● Veena Raghuvir introduced as new middle school volunteer coordinator 
● Thanked All School Committee for parent reception (largest attended Family Weekend 

ever) 
● Thanked committee for Halloween treats for the girls 
● Thanked middle school committee for Fun Night 
● Senior gift-had discussed picnic tables, but changed to microphones for Ferguson-Grace 

Niland and Mr. Barker will collaborate on this 
● Class of 2018 gift will be Adirondack chairs for campus 

 
VICE PRESIDENT​:  
No report 
 
SECRETARY  
Attendance taken. Minutes for October voted on and accepted. 
 
ALL SCHOOL COMMITTEE​:  

● Menu and plans for Holiday Reception to be held on December 20th, discussed and 
finalized.  

● Volunteers needed to help clean up 
● Discussed possible ideas for exam breaks including; painting activity, Wave Cafe items 

 
TREASURER​:  
All submitted invoices have been paid. 
 
MIDDLE SCHOOL COMMITTEE 
No report 
 
UPPER SCHOOL COMMITTEE 

● First meeting held this evening and EWS Class Advisors attended 
● Junior and Senior classes have a lot planned 
● Basketball Tournament fundraiser planned for December 15-16 (donation basket and 

items for sale) 
● Volunteers needed to cover shifts and man tables at Bball tournament 
● Prom will be held at North House in Avon 



 
 
PARENT LIAISONS 
International Liaison-  

● Met some parents at Family Weekend reception and they had questions about how to 
contact Parent Association 

● Working on getting Chinese translators for 3 areas: admissions, Walker’s Weekly and 
student specific translations 

 
Boarding Liaisons- 

● No updates 
 
Upper School Day Student Parent Liaison- 

● Shari Nastri will be assuming this position effective immediately and she will also be 
Secretary next school year 

● Voted on and approved these positions 
 
OTHER BUSINESS​:  

● Wellness- Self defense class will be required for seniors-72 students total- cost of 
$150.00 voted on and approved 

● Long term goal is that all girls will be required to take this class 
 
NEXT MEETING​: Our next meeting will be held December 20th at 5:30 p.m. and it will be an 
open meeting for all parents to attend. 


